Hon. Joseph R. Biden, Jr.
President of the United States
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20500
Vereinigte Staaten von Amerika
Dear President Biden, 

I write to you to express my deep concern about the safety and wellbeing of immigrants and asylum-seekers detained by Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE).

People in ICE custody face grave risks if exposed to COVID-19 in immigration detention facilities, where conditions are well-documented to have substandard medical care, inadequate basic hygiene, and overcrowding, making them tinderboxes for the spread of COVID-19. Thousands of people have contracted the virus in detention, and at least eight have tragically died after contracting COVID-19 in detention.

As part of your renewed leadership, steps you have taken to roll back policies harming migrants, asylum-seekers, and refugees and to restore respect for their human rights are welcome, but I urge you to uphold your commitments to prevent the further spread and devastation of COVID-19 by immediately releasing people, including all families, from ICE detention in your first 100 days. No one should be detained for seeking safety or detained solely because of their immigration status. The presumption should always be liberty, not detention. Family detention must end. Families should never be separated, and children should live in freedom with their families as they pursue their right to seek safety.

Many detained individuals and families came to the U.S. after fleeing from horrific violence, persecution, torture, and other severe human rights abuses in their home countries. They are simply seeking protection and must be allowed to pursue the right to seek asylum here in safety. Many have long-standing family, faith and other community ties in the U.S. who could safely house them if they were released. 

Sincerely,
